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Health and Human Services 352.239–73 

this contract), if that employee has, or had, 
access to HHS information systems or data. 

(i) Document information. The Contractor 
shall contact the Contracting Officer for any 
documents, information, or forms necessary 
to comply with the requirements of this 
clause. 

(j) Contractor responsibilities upon physical 
completion of the contract. The Contractor 
shall return all HHS information and IT re-
sources provided to the Contractor during 
contract performance and certify that all 
HHS information has been purged from Con-
tractor-owned systems used in contract per-
formance. 

(k) Failure to comply. Failure on the part of 
the Contractor or its subcontractors to com-
ply with the terms of this clause shall be 
grounds for the Contracting Officer to termi-
nate this contract. 

(End of clause) 

[74 FR 62398, Nov. 27, 2009, as amended at 75 
FR 21511, Apr. 26, 2010] 

352.239–73 Electronic information and 
technology accessibility. 

(a) As prescribed in 339.201–70(a), the 
Contracting Officer shall insert the fol-
lowing provision: 

ELECTRONIC AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 
ACCESSIBILITY (JANUARY 2010) 

(a) Section 508 of the Rehabilitation Act of 
1973 (29 U.S.C. 794d), as amended by the 
Workforce Investment Act of 1998, and the 
Architectural and Transportation Barriers 
Compliance Board Electronic and Informa-
tion (EIT) Accessibility Standards (36 CFR 
Part 1194), require that, unless an exception 
applies, all EIT products and services devel-
oped, acquired, maintained, or used by any 
Federal department or agency permit— 

(1) Federal employees with disabilities to 
have access to and use information and data 
that is comparable to the access and use of 
information and data by Federal employees 
who are not individuals with disabilities; and 

(2) Members of the public with disabilities 
seeking information or services from a Fed-
eral agency to have access to and use of in-
formation and data that is comparable to the 
access and use of information and data by 
members of the public who are not individ-
uals with disabilities. 

(b) Accordingly, any vendor submitting a 
proposal/quotation/bid in response to this so-
licitation must demonstrate compliance 
with the established EIT accessibility stand-
ards. Information about Section 508 is avail-
able at http://www.section508.gov/. The com-
plete text of Section 508 Final Provisions can 
be accessed at http://www.access-board.gov/ 
sec508/provisions.htm. 

(c) The Section 508 accessibility standards 
applicable to this solicitation are identified 
in the Statement of Work/Specification/Per-
formance Work Statement. In order to facili-
tate the Government’s evaluation to deter-
mine whether EIT products and services pro-
posed meet applicable Section 508 accessi-
bility standards, offerors must prepare an 
HHS Section 508 Product Assessment Tem-
plate, in accordance with its completion in-
structions, and provide a binding statement 
of conformance. The purpose of the template 
is to assist HHS acquisition and program of-
ficials in determining that EIT products and 
services proposed support applicable Section 
508 accessibility standards. The template al-
lows vendors or developers to self-evaluate 
their products or services and document in 
detail how they do or do not conform to a 
specific Section 508 accessibility standard. 
Instructions for preparing the HHS Section 
508 Evaluation Template may be found under 
Section 508 policy on the HHS Office on Dis-
ability Web site (http://www.hhs.gov/od). 

(d) Respondents to this solicitation must 
also provide any additional detailed informa-
tion necessary for determining applicable 
Section 508 accessibility standards conform-
ance, as well as for documenting EIT prod-
ucts or services that are incidental to the 
project, which would constitute an exception 
to Section 508 requirements. If a vendor 
claims its products or services, including 
EIT deliverables such as electronic docu-
ments and reports, meet applicable Section 
508 accessibility standards in its completed 
HHS Section 508 Product Assessment Tem-
plate, and it is later determined by the Gov-
ernment—i.e., after award of a contract/ 
order, that products or services delivered do 
not conform to the described accessibility 
standards in the Product Assessment Tem-
plate, remediation of the products or serv-
ices to the level of conformance specified in 
the vendor’s Product Assessment Template 
will be the responsibility of the Contractor 
and at its expense. 

(End of provision) 

(b) As prescribed in 339.201–70(b), the 
Contracting Officer shall insert the fol-
lowing clause: 

ELECTRONIC AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 
ACCESSIBILITY (JANUARY 2010) 

(a) Pursuant to Section 508 of the Rehabili-
tation Act of 1973 (29 U.S.C. 794d), as amend-
ed by the Workforce Investment Act of 1998, 
all electronic and information technology 
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(EIT) products and services developed, ac-
quired, maintained, or used under this con-
tract/order must comply with the ‘‘Elec-
tronic and Information Technology Accessi-
bility Provisions’’ set forth by the Architec-
tural and Transportation Barriers Compli-
ance Board (also referred to as the ‘‘Access 
Board’’) in 36 CFR part 1194. Information 
about Section 508 is available at http:// 
www.section508.gov/. The complete text of 
Section 508 Final Provisions can be accessed 
at http://www.access-board.gov/sec508/provi-
sions.htm. 

(b) The Section 508 accessibility standards 
applicable to this contract/order are identi-
fied in the Statement of Work/Specification/ 
Performance Work Statement. The Con-
tractor must provide a written Section 508 
conformance certification due at the end of 
each contract/order exceeding $100,000 when 
the contract/order duration is one year or 
less. If it is determined by the Government 
that EIT products and services provided by 
the Contractor do not conform to the de-
scribed accessibility standards in the Prod-
uct Assessment Template, remediation of 
the products or services to the level of con-
formance specified in the Contractor’s Prod-
uct Assessment Template will be the respon-
sibility of the Contractor at its own expense. 

(c) In the event of a modification(s) to this 
contract/order, which adds new EIT products 
or services or revises the type of, or speci-
fications for, products or services the Con-
tractor is to provide, including EIT 
deliverables such as electronic documents 
and reports, the Contracting Officer may re-
quire that the contractor submit a com-
pleted HHS Section 508 Product Assessment 
Template to assist the Government in deter-
mining that the EIT products or services 
support Section 508 accessibility standards. 
Instructions for documenting accessibility 
via the HHS Section 508 Product Assessment 
Template may be found under Section 508 
policy on the HHS Office on Disability Web 
site (http://www.hhs.gov/od). 

(c) As prescribed in 339.201–70(c), the 
Contracting Officer shall add the fol-
lowing paragraph to the end of clause 
352.239–73(b): 

Prior to the Contracting Officer exercising 
an option for a subsequent performance pe-
riod/additional quantity or adding funding 
for a subsequent performance period under 
this contract, as applicable, the Contractor 
must provide a Section 508 Annual Report to 
the Contracting Officer and Project Officer. 
Unless otherwise directed by the Contracting 
Officer in writing, the Contractor shall pro-
vide the cited report in accordance with the 
following schedule. Instructions for com-
pleting the report are available in the Sec-
tion 508 policy on the HHS Office on Dis-
ability Web site under the heading Vendor 

Information and Documents. The Contrac-
tor’s failure to submit a timely and properly 
completed report may jeopardize the Con-
tracting Officer’s exercising an option or 
adding funding, as applicable. 

SCHEDULE FOR CONTRACTOR SUBMISSION OF 
SECTION 508 ANNUAL REPORT 

(To be completed by the Contracting Offi-
cer at time of contract/order award.) 

[74 FR 62398, Nov. 27, 2009, as amended at 75 
FR 21512, Apr. 26, 2010] 

352.242–70 Key personnel. 
As prescribed in 342.302(c)(2), the Con-

tracting Officer shall insert the fol-
lowing clause: 

KEY PERSONNEL (JANUARY 2006) 

The key personnel specified in this con-
tract are considered to be essential to work 
performance. At least 30 days prior to divert-
ing any of the specified individuals to other 
programs or contracts (or as soon as pos-
sible, if an individual must be replaced, for 
example, as a result of leaving the employ of 
the Contractor), the Contractor shall notify 
the Contracting Officer and shall submit 
comprehensive justification for the diversion 
or replacement request (including proposed 
substitutions for key personnel) to permit 
evaluation by the Government of the impact 
on performance under this contract. The 
Contractor shall not divert or otherwise re-
place any key personnel without the written 
consent of the Contracting Officer. The Gov-
ernment may modify the contract to add or 
delete key personnel at the request of the 
contractor or Government. 

(End of clause) 

352.242–71 Tobacco-free facilities. 
As prescribed in 342.302(c)(3), the Con-

tracting Officer shall insert the fol-
lowing clause: 

TOBACCO-FREE FACILITIES (JANUARY 2006) 

In accordance with Department of Health 
and Human Services (HHS) policy, the Con-
tractor and its staff are prohibited from 
using tobacco products of any kind (e.g., 
cigarettes, cigars, pipes, and smokeless to-
bacco) while on any HHS property, including 
use in personal or company vehicles operated 
by Contractor employees while on an HHS 
property. This policy also applies to all sub-
contracts awarded under the contract or 
order. The term ‘‘HHS properties’’ includes 
all properties owned, controlled and/or 
leased by HHS when totally occupied by 
HHS, including all indoor and outdoor areas 
of such properties. Where HHS only partially 
occupies such properties, it includes all HHS- 
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